
Peshastin Community Council

Minutes of Regular Meeting November 8, 2018

Peshastin Memorial Hall


Council members present:  Steve Keene, chair; Cheryl Parsley, Stan Winters, Doug Clarke, 
Lacey Price, Patricia Ortiz


Council member absent, excused:  Leticia Vizcaino


Community members:  see attached list


The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 


Due to the number of visitors in attendance, the minutes from the meeting of October 11, 2018 
were not read.


Elections were held for two positions.  Candidates were given a maximum of 5 minutes each to 
make a short statement and answer questions. Voting was held by secret ballot; ballots were 
counted by Cheryl Parsley and Lacey Price, with observers Sharon Waters and Brian Burnett.

Results: Patricia Ortiz 106; Doug Clarke 102; Craig Davis 10; Reava Davis 6


Peshastin Water District report: Steve Keene explained the process for obtaining public input 
regarding consultants’ proposal to transfer management and ownership of the Peshastin Water 
District to the Chelan County PUD.  Steve and Carnan Bergren reviewed some history of the 
water district, which currently has 240 customers and 2 warehouses using the system.

     The first of the meetings held to obtain public input will be held on November 16, 2018 at 9 
am.  There was discussion of the need to have meetings at a time more convenient to allow the 
working public better access.

      Steve will post the PUD report on the Peshastin website for review.

      An audience member suggested including information about the water system and 
upcoming meetings in the monthly water bill mailing.


 Santa Breakfast planning:

Date Saturday December 8, 2018, from 8:30 to 10:00 am.

Jill Clevenger will bring coffee.

Santa will arrive at 9, with the Cascade choir starting at 8:30.

Melissa Reuter and Cheryl Parsley will provide gingerbread houses for drawing.

Tricia Ortiz with provide bags for distribution by Santa, and bring oranges.

Stan Winters will arrange music for the time that choir is not performing.

Doug Clarke will bring Tree Top juice.

Steve Keene will bring Aplets and Cotlets.


Setup for the breakfast will be at 5 p.m. on Thursday December 6, 2018.


Treasurer’s report: $639.32, with $70 due on post office box rent.


The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,

  


Patricia Ortiz, Secretary




Partial list of community members in attendance:


T. Kristine Holmes

Linnea Russell

James Granger

Carnan Bergren

Larry Valentine

Jalene Valentine

Vania Winters

Rich Taylor

M. Kristen Taylor

Reava Davis

Craig Davis

Mark Smith

Kim Smith

Kristin Keene

Abby Bergren

Carson Bergren

Carsen Clarke

Mason Clarke

Cody Carter

Kelly Carter

Kathryn Smithson

Bill Anderson

Ed Clarke

Maile Davelaar

Barbara Blaisdell

Jill Clevenger

Greg Clevenger

Diane Huntsinger-Carson

Hans Weirich

Teri Miller

Javier Saldana

Troy Pflugrath

Gary Smithson

Terry Smithson

Rich Miller

Rachel Miller

Jason Bright 

Kate Kelly

Susan Raley

Eugene Schoch

Barry Schettler

Brian Burnett

Lydia Folden

Karan Fischer

Tammy Simms

Janet Schuyleman


